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MEMBERS PRESENT NOT PRESENT ALSO PRESENT

Mike Heinisch Nancy Sugg John Kim Christina Bernard

Doug Jackson

(until 8:59 AM) Paul Feldman Mallory Fitzgerald | Denise Stiffarm

Michael Leong Ellie Menzies Gene Yoon

Susan Crane

Nancy Sugg called the meeting to order at 7:32 a.m. A quorum was present. There was no public
comment.

Consent Calendar Minutes

The Program Committee voted to approve the Program Committee minutes from July 1, 2020
(Moved/2"%d by Mike Heinisch/Susan Crane, 7 of 7 in favor)

Update on Finance Committee and Property

The Executive Director updated the Program Committee on Finance Committee and property activities:

e Five (5) proposals were submitted for the Master Plan RFQ. The RFQ Subcommittee is meeting
to discuss the evaluation process and will forward their recommendations to the Governing
Council to consider.

e The Department of Commerce sent a memorandum to the PHPDA Executive Director regarding
the automatic rent escalator for 2021 and 2022 and budget challenges due to the pandemic. The
Executive Director has had discussions with Commerce to review options that will be fair,
reasonable, and legal for both sides with regard to the lease.

Operating Policies
Continued discussion of PHPDA Advocacy Policy

The Executive Director continued discussions on PHPDA Advocacy Policy.

e Paul Feldman took a look at the draft and provided some edits.

e The Program Committee recommended some edits and asked about Staff capacity.

e Legal Counsel Denise Stiffarm was available for questions and provided clarity on drafting a
PHPDA advocacy policy and the PDA’s 501¢3 status limitations.

o There are also additional administrative functions needed to be considered related to the
Public Disclosure Commission and filing monthly reports if there are lobbying activities.

e The Committee also discussed political guardrails. Legal counsel advised being proactively

transparent about PDA advocacy intentions with city and county representatives.













